BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

DIED

ANDERSON, Paul Douglas - At Princess Margaret Hospital on Saturday, October 30, 1999 in his 41st year. Mourning his loss are his loving wife Trish (née Caunce), children Christopher, Jason and Jessica, his parents Muriel and Roy, brothers Norman and Murry, sisters-in-law Julie and Lisa, nephews Stephen, Matthew and James. Rested at the Dixon-Garland Funeral Home, 166 Main St. North (Hwy 48), Markham, Ontario on Tuesday, November 2 from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. Service was in the chapel on Wednesday at 11 a.m. Interment Glendale Memorial Gardens (Albion Rd. and Hwy. 27), Wednesday at 2:30 p.m. If desired, donations to Princess Margaret Hospital would be appreciated.

ENGLISH, Mary Alice (née Cameron) - at Les Centres du Haut St-Laurent, Ormstown on November 15, 1999 aged 98, wife of the late William McKay English, survived by her children Cameron (Pansy), Myrtle (late Sydney), Archie (Marion), the late Merrill (Rosetta) and Betty (Ken), her step-children the late Irene, and Jennie as well as 16 grandchildren and 22 great-grandchildren, family and friends. Resting at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown, Visitation on Wednesday, November 17 from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. Funeral service from the Chapel on Thursday, November 18 at 10:30 a.m. followed by interment at the St. James Anglican Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown or a charity of your choice would be appreciated.

HUGGINS, Ross - Passed away on Sunday, November 14, 1999 at St-Michael's Hospital, Toronto at the age of 84. Devoted husband of Helen Markham. Much loved father of Brian (Lynda) and Eleanor (Peter Finlayson). Dear grandfather of Gordon (Allison) and Anne. Funeral to take place in Toronto.

RYAN, Charles Alton - Peacefully at Angrignon Hospital on November 2, 1999 at the age of 73 years. Son of the late Charles Ryan and the late Marceline Lepage, Predeceased by his brothers Norman and Edward (Jean Tunbridge). Survived by his brother Francis (Beverley Couper) and his sisters Betty Wilcox (Truman) and Murial Beattie (late Martin) and his faithful friend Emma Levigne. No visitation. Private funeral. Arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc.

SAUVÉ, Marcel - Passed away peacefully at home on Monday, Novmber 8, 1999. Husband of Heather MacDonald. Also survived by his children Lorraine (Joe Babin), Cheryl-Lynn (Michael McDonaldi, Karen, and Mark (Veronica Kohler). As well as 11 grandchildren, Shantel, Dauna-Lee, Amanda, Carol, Justice, Matthew, Johnathan, Taran, Ryan, Brandyn, and Brianna. A private service was held. Funeral arrangements made by McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

IN MEMORIAM

HIGGINS, Harold P. (Jake), (1924-1998) - In loving memory of a wonderful husband, father and father-in-law who passed away November 21,

There is still a heartache and many a silent tear. We hold the precious memories close within our hearts, and hope that heaven is all you imagined it would be.

Sadly missed and lovingly remembered by Kay, Debbie & Jim, Michael & Lea Ann

In loving memory of our fathers, George MARLIN and Cereno PURDY.

Your memory is our keepsake With which we'll never part God has you in his keeping We have you in our hearts.

Lovingly remembered by your families

CARD OF THANKS

We, the family of the late Marcel Sauvé would like to thank friends and neighbors for all their kindness, consideration, and support in our time of need.

Heather Sauvé and family

My sincere thanks to my family, friends and neighbors for all their help, calls, cards and gifts during my recent illness.

George Tannahill

I would like to express my sincere thanks to Dr. Geukjian and nurses of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received. I would also like to thank my family, neighbors and friends for their warm thoughts, flowers, gifts and cards.

Thanks again Bessie Elliott

The family of the late Bert Rennie wish to express their sincere thanks to friends, neighbors and relatives for their support at the time of his death. Many thanks to all at the CLSC Huntingdon for their excellent care all the years while Bert was at home, and for the wonderful care he received at the Huntingdon County Hospital during the past 11 months. Our sincere thanks also to all who gave food, cards, flowers and moral support during this time of loss.

The Rennie Family

First, I wish to thank the ladies on the committee for organizing my ninetieth birthday party held in the Memorial Hall of St. Andrew's United Church, Buckingham and for the delicious refreshments. Thank you to my family, relatives and friends for coming and thank-you for the many gifts, cards and phone calls. I certainly appreciate everything.

Verna Hewson

The family of the late Velma Jane Dunn (McNeil) wishes to express a sincere thank you to relatives and friends for their acts of kindness during our recent loss. We are most grateful for the expressions of sympathy, support and donations made in her memory. A special thank-you to Dr. Kevin Brissette at the Barrie and to the staff of Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown, for the care given to our Mother-Grandmother during the past few years. She will always be loved and remembered.